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Ed Day, County Executive 
Members of the Rockland County Legislature 
Allison-Parris County Office Building  
11 New Hempstead Road  
New City, NY 10956 
 
Report Number: B22-6-9 
 
Dear County Executive Day and Members of the Legislature:  

 
Chapter 468 of the Laws of 2013 authorizes the County of Rockland (County) to issue debt not to 
exceed $96 million to liquidate the accumulated deficit in the County’s general fund as of 
December 31, 2012. New York State Local Finance Law Section 10.10 requires all municipalities 
that have been authorized to issue obligations to fund operating deficits to submit to the State 
Comptroller each year, starting with the fiscal year during which the municipality is authorized to 
issue the deficit obligations, and for each subsequent fiscal year during which the deficit 
obligations are outstanding, their proposed budget for the next succeeding fiscal year. 
 
The proposed budget must be submitted no later than 30 days before the date scheduled for the 
County Legislature’s (Legislature) vote on the adoption of the final budget or the last date on which 
the budget may be finally adopted, whichever is earlier. The State Comptroller must examine the 
proposed budget and make recommendations, as deemed appropriate. Recommendations, if any, 
are made after the examination of the County’s revenue and expenditure estimates. 
 
Our Office has recently completed a review of the County’s budget for the 2023 fiscal year. The 
objective of the review was to provide an independent evaluation of the proposed budget. Our 
review addressed the following question related to the County’s proposed budget for the upcoming 
fiscal year: 
 

• Are the significant revenue and expenditure projections in the County’s proposed budget 
reasonable? 

 
Based on the results of our review, except for the item mentioned below, we found that the 
significant revenue and expenditure projections in the 2023 proposed budget are reasonable. 
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Hon. Colin Schmitt, NYS Assembly 
Hon. Karl Brabenec, NYS Assembly 
Hon. Elijah Reichlin-Melnick, NYS Senate 
Hon. James Skoufis, NYS Senate 
Robert Mujica Jr., NYS Division of the Budget 
Dara Disko-McCagg, Chief Examiner, Newburgh Regional Office 

 




